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The Honorable Ken Salazar
Secretary of the Interior

U.S. Department of the Interior
1849 C Street, NW
Washington, D.C. 20240

Dear Secretary Salazar:

I am writing with great concern over the Department of Interior’s sudden and
unexpected June 16" announcement that a significant delay in the distribution of
Payment in Lieu of Taxes (PILT) will occur and not be resolved until “late July.” This
delay is unacceptable and threatens the finances of communities across the country at a
time when their budgets can least afford to suffer serious disruptions, especially late
payments by the federal government.

It’s deeply troubling that a program such as PILT, which has been operating since
its creation in 1976, can experience “unavoidable circumstances” that could lead to such
a significant delay in payment distribution. Even more troubling is the complete lack of
any public explanation for the Department’s actions. The lack of openness and
transparency on such a serious matter is astounding.

I respectfully request that the Department provide a prompt, public and complete
explanation for its actions, including a detailed explanation of what has caused the
“unavoidable circumstances.” In addition, I ask that you precisely communicate the steps
you are taking as Secretary to rectify this situation as soon as possible, to provide a more
precise timeline than “late July” of when PILT payments will occur, and what the
Department is doing to mitigate the possible ramifications this may have on the ability of
some local governments to provide essential services.
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America’s rural counties have been disproportionately hit by the recession, and
many rely on PILT funds to maintain basic operations, especially those with
predominantly federally-owned land as PILT substitutes for the payment of local
property taxes. A delay in PILT funds could seriously put at risk the ability of some local
governments to function — some could even struggle to pay, or outright fail to be able to
pay, their bills and sustain essential services. The work of police, firefighters, teachers
and many other vital public employees could be complicated or harmed by the
Department’s actions. The jobs of Americans could be very much at risk because of the
Department’s unexplained failure and delay.

Prompt explanation and action is needed now.

Sinc ;
Doc Hastings

Ranking Member
Committee on Natural Resources



